
Youth Continuum of Care Coalition (YCCC) 
Community Coalition Partnerships (CCP) 

December Monthly Meeting 
12-17-2015  11:30 AM to 1:00 PM 
COADA-CB 

Meeting called by:  Donine Schwartz, ACPS 

Type of meeting: Youth Continuum of Care Coalition 

Facilitator: Donine Schwartz, ACPS 

Recorder: Amo Vera, Media Specialist 

Members in Attendance: Tracy Arrington, Tina Butler, Tiffany Collie, Steve Hale, 
Linda Hovey, Randy Martinez, Tiffany Montemayor, Daniel Rodriguez, Donine 
Schwartz, Amo Vera, Renee Waldron, Father Bruce Wilson, Megan Perez and 5 
York House youth 

 Agenda topics 

 Welcome 

 Introduction of Partners- 

 Review of Meeting Minutes/Review 

CCP MOU’s Partner Discussion: 

 The coalition members discuss how our MOU’s can help the CCP Coalition. First 
MOU’s discussed was the schools and they can bring in awareness, student 
involvement, bring other agencies within the school partnership, and promoting the 
coalition around campuses. Second was the Law Enforcement and they can bring in 
enforcement, education, and an outlet to what they see. Third was youth and they bring 
knowledge of what is going around in the community, experience with certain drugs and 
how they get it, and Point of View. Forth was Faith and they can bring in resources for 
the coalition, point of view, support system from the church, and volunteers. Fifth was 
other coalitions and they can bring stronger partnerships and maximize our efforts 
around the community. Sixth was youth education and they can bring in prevention 
ideas to the coalition and Point of view. Seventh was PRC and they can bring statistics 
and data to the coalition and helping the region with information.   

 

Showed PowerPoint discussing about Underage Drinking, Prescription Drugs, and K2  

 Underage drinking: 

 Donine discuss about placing the stickers on police cars that say “Seats 
Reserved” and so far Port Aransas, Constables, Bishop, Portland, and Corpus Christi 



have agreed to place them on their cars. During the PowerPoint the coalition discuss 
about contacting the Condos in Port Aransas and maybe trying to inform them that 
underage drinking could possibly happen without them knowing. Tiffany from Wellness 
Foundation talked about Port Aransas City Council are having an ordinance place by 
January that no alcohol beverages will be prohibited after 6:00pm. They want to let 
people know two months in advance for any spring breakers that this ordinance will take 
effect. Tiffany Montemayor brought up to the coalition about the Ingleside Students 
Against Destructive Decisions (SADD) is a group that we should get in contact with. 
SADD always has events around or during spring break to bring awareness to the 
people on the beaches. The coalition also discuss about the social hosting.  

Prescription Drugs: 

During the PowerPoint the coalition discuss about the Prescription Drug 
Naloxone also known as Narcan. Linda informed the coalition about the Prescription 
Drug and how it works. She also stated that a bill was authorize for emergency services 
personnel to administer an opioid antagonist to a person who appeared to be suffering 
an opioid-related drug overdose, as clinically indicated.  

Marijuana: 

 During the PowerPoint the coalition discuss about the effects of K2/Spice. The 
coalition thought about how to educate the community and will media campaigns will 
work. The coalition discuss what was in K2 and the different names for it. K2 is 
becoming popular amongst the homeless population and how can we as a coalition 
educate the homeless about K2.   

 Closing:  

Questions and Answers:  

-Two York House youth gave their testimonies  

www.ccpcoastalbend.org,  

Facebook: youthcontinuumofcarecoalition, 

Twitter: @ccpcoastalbend 

Instagram: @ccpcoastalbend 

- Next meeting will be held on January 21, 2016 

 

http://www.ccpcoastalbend.org/

